Minutes of Meeting of Roseland Plan Ecology Group
At Ruan Reading Room at 10am on 16th November 2015

Present: 
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Nick Coppin


NC

David Hall


DH
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Jo Hall


JH
David Hargreaves

DHa

Colin Hastings

CH

SG Member
Helen Hastings

HH

Carol Hughes

CHu
Sue Pring


SP

Apologies from:
Natasha Collings-Costello, Stuart Croft,  Keith Fisher, Julian German, Ralph German, Jeff Pring, Jim Taylor, Sarah Vandome, Graham Webb, Phil White.
Matters Arising:
Under 4 b) JA thought, for the present, we should remain a part of the Roseland Plan web site rather than create a separate one. This would maintain integrity and identity with the Roseland Plan. There would also be cost implications. However, if a separate date base was required later, this could be implemented. 
Prioritising Projects:
NC said it was important to collate existing information. What do we already have? Would Roseland Online offer a means of communication?


DH said it was important to involve as many people as possible in the project. Inspire people to protect, enhance and extend what is already there.

CH said the project was a two stage process:- 

1. determining  what we have already
2. deciding  what we want to achieve.

CHu said the surveys would give us an understanding of what we have.
Prioritising  Projects.

DH produced an overview of potential projects, some long-term and complex, and others with more immediate  Community  impact.

· A natural habitat survey
· A website promoting “Wild Roseland”

· Building a database of flora and fauna

· A wild flowers project involving schools

· A “homes for wildlife” project

· A Footpaths/Nature Trail project

· A Roseland natural history photography competition and/or exhibition.
JA said we need 3 or 4 small measurable projects which people want to do. It was important to engage people in projects about which they are already enthusiastic. This was agreed.
Outcomes:


· DHa will contact primary schools and arrange to make Barn Owl boxes with pupils. Cathedral Builders to be approached for donations of wood. Children whose parents are farmers will be asked to “lobby” them for permission to put up the boxes.

· DH will undertake a wild flower areas project and will contact appropriate agencies for information and funding for seeds etc  
· SP and CHu are to begin a survey of hedgerows on the Roseland, mapping them, researching their ages and looking at ways of managing them to protect and preserve both the hedges and the fauna and flora they support.
· The “Ecology Group” title, which could be misinterpreted by the general public, is to be changed to “Wild Roseland” which, it was thought, gave a clearer indication of the purpose of the group.
· CH agreed to collate wildlife photographic evidence from the general public with a view to organising an exhibition of “Wild Roseland” Flora and Fauna. A prize (or prizes)will be awarded and selected photos could be made into a 2017 calendar for sale towards the end of 2016.
· DHa suggested that we should, at the next meeting, each submit details of our favourite Roseland Walk with “nature notes” which could be submitted for inclusion in the Roseland magazine. 
· Data collection of what already exists in terms of flora and fauna species and their frequency will be started by NC, CHu and GW which should result in a comprehensive database.
· DH will write an article about the work of the Wild Roseland group for the January, 2016 edition of the Roseland Magazine.

Any Other Business. 

· Seeking funding opportunities and sponsorship will be an essential part of the work necessary for the projects. DH will approach RG to investigate this.

· NC highlighted the current on-line consultation on “Cornwall Environmental Growth Strategy” which may be of high capital value.
· AONB will be added to the circulation list.

The meeting closed at 12o’clock.

The next meeting will be held at Ruan Reading Room on 
Monday, 4th January 2016 at 10am.

